

Yom Ha'atzmaut

Name:
Your objectives for this lesson are to understand:
a) Some prophecies the Torah gives regarding the Jews and Eretz Yisrael.b) Some prophecies regarding the Jewish People's exiles from the land.c) Some prophecies regarding the return of the Jewish People to Eretz Yisrael.
Section 1: Ownership of the Land
1. Read the following source and answer the questions below, quoting from the source:
בראשית י״ז:ז-ח זַ וַהָקמתִי אֶת-בְּרִיתִי בֵּינִי וּבֵינֶךְ וּבֵין זַרְצֶךְ אַחֲרֶיךְ לְדרתָם לִבְרִית עוֹלָם לִהְיוֹת לְךָ לֵא-לֹהִים וּלְזַרְצֶךְ אַחֲרֶיךָ : חֹ וְנָתַתִּי לְךָ וּלְזַרְצֶךָ אַחֲרֶיךָ אֵת אֶרֶץ מְגֶרֶיךָ אֵת כָּל אֶרֶץ כְּנַעֵן לַאֲחֻזַּת עוֹלָם וְהָיִיתִי לָהֶם לֵא- לֹהִים :
a) Who are the descendents to whom God has given "בָּל אֶרֶץ כְּנַעַן?
b) How long was this covenant supposed to last?
a)
b)
2. Explain what additional information the following source provides about God's promise:
דברים י״א:ט״ז-י״ז טז הִשְּׁמְרוּ לָכֶם פֶּן-יִפְּתָּה לְבַּבְּכֶם וְסַרְתָּם וַצְבַדְתָּם אֱלֹהִים אֲחֵרִים וְהִשְׁתַּחָוִיתָם לָהֶם: יז וְחָרָה אַף- ה׳ בָּכֶם וְעָצַר אֶת-הַשָּׁמִים וְלֹא-יִהְיֶה מָטֶר וְהָאֲדָמָה לֹא תִּתֵּן אֶת-יְבוּלָהּ וַאֲבַדְתָּם מְהֵרָה מֵעַל הָאָרֶץ הַטּבָה אֲשֶׁר ה׳ נתֵן לָכֶם:
<u> </u>

Section 2: The Land in Exile

Read the f	following	sources and	answer t	he quest	ions bel	low:
------------------------------	-----------	-------------	----------	----------	----------	------

ירמיהו טיי

י ונתתי את-ירושלם לגלים מעון תנים ואת-ערי יהודה אתן שממה מבלי יושב:

ויקרא כ"ו:ל"ו-ל"ח

לוֹ וְהַנִּשְּׁאָרִים בָּכֶם וְהַבֵּאתִי מֶרֶךְ בִּלְבָבֶם בְּאַרְצת איְבֵיהֶם וְרָדַף אתָם קוֹל עָלֶה נִדְּף וְנָסוּ מְנֻסַתּ-חֶרֶב וְנְבִּף וְנָסוּ מְנֻכַּם הְּקִּוּמָה לָפְנֵי איְבֵיכֶם: וְנָפִּלוּ וְאֵין רִדְף: לזֹ וְכַשְׁלוּ אִישׁ-בְּאָחִיו בְּמִפְּנֵי-חֶרֶב וְרִדֵף אָיִן וְלֹא- תִּהְיֶה לָכֶם תְּקוּמָה לִפְנֵי איְבֵיכֶם: לֹט וְהַנִּשְׁאָרִים בָּכֶם יִּמֵּקוּ בַּעֲוֹנָם בְּאַרְצת איְבֵיכֶם לֹח וַאֲבַדְתֶּם אָתֵּם וְאָכְלָה אֶתְכֶם אֶרֶץ איְבֵיכֶם: לֹט וְהַנִּשְׁאָרִים בָּכֶם יִּמֵּקוּ בַּעֲוֹנָם בְּאַרְצת איְבֵיכֶם וְאַף בָּעֵוֹנִת אֲבַתַם אִתָּם יִמֵּקוּ:

- a) What will happen to the land of Israel according to these sources? Explain.
- b) Read the Rashi below and explain how he sees the devastation of the land as a blessing from God.

רש״נ

והשמתי אני את הארץ. זו מדה טובה לישראל שלא ימצאו האויבים נחת רוח בארצם שתהא שוממה מיושביה:

a)	 		
b)			
, <u> </u>			

4. Read what Mark Twain wrote about upon his visit to Palestine in 1867:

"We traversed some miles of desolate country whose soil is rich enough but is given wholly to weeds, a silent, mournful expanse... A desolation is here that not even the imagination can grace with pomp of life and action... We never saw a human being on the whole route. We pressed on toward the goal of our crusade, renowned Jerusalem. The further we went the hotter the sun got and the more rocky and bare, repulsive and dreary the landscape became...There was hardly a tree or a shrub anywhere. Even the olive and the cactus those fast friends of a worthless soil, had almost deserted the country. No landscape exists that is more tiresome to the eye that which bounds the approaches to Jerusalem...Jerusalem is mournful, dreary and lifeless..."

Mark Twain, *The Innocents Abroad* or *The New Pilgrim's Progress* Volume II, Harper and Brothers (New York:1922).

- a) How does Mark Twain describe the country, and in particular, Jerusalem?
- b) How does his description compare to the promises the Torah gave about the land, in the three sources of question 3? Explain.

1))

b)	
Section 3: The Peo	
5. Read the following	ing sources and answer the questions below:
כֶץ אֲשֶׁר אַתֶּם עבְרִים פִיץ הי אֶתְכֶם בָּעַמִּים	דברים ד:כ״ו-כ״ז כו הַעִידתִי בָּכֶם הַיּוֹם אֶת-הַשָּׁמֵיִם וְאֶת-הָאָרֶץ כִּי-אָבד תּאבֵדוּן מַהֵּר מֵעַל הָאָ אֶת-הַיַּרְדֵּן שָׁמָּה לְרִשְׁתָּהּ לֹא-תַאֲרִיכֵן יָמִים עָלֶיהָ כִּי הִשָּׁמֵד תִּשְׁמִדוּן: כֹּז וְהֵּוּ וְנִשְׁאַרְתֶּם מְתֵי מִסְפָּר בַּּגּוֹיִם אֲשֶׁר יְנַהֵּג ה׳ אֶתְכֶם שָׁמָּה:
	דברים כ״ח:ל״ז לז וְהָיִיתָ לְשַׁפָּה לְמָשָׁל וְלִשְׁנִינָה בְּכל הָעַמִּים אֲשֶׁר-יְנַהֶגְדָ ה׳ שָׁפָּה :
יַקוּמָה לִפְנֵי איָבֵיכֵם:	ויקרא כ״ו:ל״ו-ל״ח לו וְהַנִּשְׁאָרִים בָּכֶם וְהַבֵּאתִּי מכֶךְ בִּלְבָבָם בְּאַרְצת איְבֵיהֶם וְרָדַף אתָם קוֹל עָלֶה לָתְּלֵּוֹ וְאֵין רדַף: לֹזֹ וְכָשְׁלוּ אִישִׁ-בְּאָחִיו כְּמִפְּנֵי-חֶרֶב וְרדֵף אָיִן וְלֹא- תִהְיֶה לֶכֶם ו לֹח וַאֲבַדְתֶּם בַּגֹּוֹיִם וְאָכְלָה אֶתְכֶם אֶרֶץ איְבֵיכֶם: לֹט וְהַנִּשְׁאָרִים בָּכֶם יִּמֵּקּוּ בַּּי וְאֵף בַּעֲוֹנת אֲבתָם אִתָּם יִמָּקּוּ:
a) Where w	rill the Jews live after they have been exiled from Israel?
b) What wi	ll the attitude of the nations be towards the Jews?
c) How wil	I the Jews feel about their new homes?
a)	·
b)	
c)	
6. Read the follow 1985.	wing quote from Martin Gilbert's Jewish History Atlas, Oxford
some extent overw Jews in ever cou persecution, expuls	th into Jewish history progressed, I was surprised, depressed and to thelmed by the perpetual and irrational violence which pursued the antry and to almost every corner of the globe. If, therefore, sion, torture, humiliation and mass murder, haunt these pages, it is naunt the Jewish story.
	sions that can be drawn from this quote.

Section 4: The Return of the Jews

Section 4. The Return of the Jews
7. Read the following source:
דברים ל:ג-ה ג וְשָׁב הִי אֱ-לֹהֶיךָ אֶת-שְׁבוּתְּךָ וְרָחֲמֶךָ וְשָׁב וְקַבֶּצְךָ מִכָּל-הָעַמִּים אֲשֶׁר הֲפִיצְךָ הִי אֱ-לֹהֶיךָ שָׁמָּה: דֹּ אִם- יִהְיֶה נִדְּחֲךָ בִּקְצֵה הַשָּׁמִיִם מִשָּׁם יְקַבֶּצְךָ הִי אֱ-לֹהֶיךָ וּמִשָּׁם יִקֶּחֶךָ: הֹ וֶהֶבִיאֲךָ הִי אֱ-לֹהֶיךָ אֶל-הָאָרֶץ אֲשֶׁר-יָרְשׁוּ אֲבתֶיךָ וִירִשְׁתָּהּ וְהֵיטִבְךָ וְהִרְבְּךָ מֵאֲבתֶיךָ:
a) What do you think the Torah means when it says: "בַּקְצֵה הַשָּׁמָיִם"? Explain.
b) Do you think that this has happened? Explain.
a)
b)
8. Read the following source:
יחזקאל ל״ו:ח-י״א ח וְאַתֶּם הָרֵי יִשְׂרָאֵל עַנְפְּכֶם תִּתֵּנוּ וּפֶּרְיְכֶם תִּשְׂאוּ לְעַמִּי יִשְׂרָאֵל כִּי קֵרְבוּ לָבוֹא: ט כִּי הִנְנִי אֲלֵיכֶם וּפְנִיתִי אֲלֵיכֶם וְנֶעֲבַדְתָּם וְנִזְרְעָתָּם: י וְהִרְבֵּיתִי עֲלֵיכֶם אָדָם כָּל-בֵּית יִשְׂרָאֵל כֻּלֹה וְנוֹשְׁבוּ הָעָרִים וְהָחֲרָבוֹת תִּבָּנֵינָה: יֹא וְהִרְבֵּיתִי עֲלֵיכֶם אָדָם וּבְהַמָּה וְרָבוּ וּפָרוּ וְהוֹשַׁבְתִּי אֶתְכֶם כִּי-אֲנִי ה׳: וְהַטָּבתִי מֵרָאשׁתֵיכֶם וִידַעְתָּם כִּי-אֲנִי ה׳:
What will happen to the Land of Israel according to Yechezkel's prophecy? Explain.
9. Read Rabbi Abba's comments about these verses and Rabbi Chiya Ruba's comments below:
סנהדרין צ״ח ע״א אמר רבי אבא אין לך קץ מגולה מזה שנאמר ואתם הרי ישראל ענפכם תתנו ופריכם תשאו לעמי ישראל וגו׳
מסכת יומא דף יד/א פרק ג הלכה ב גמרא ר' חייא רובה ורייש בן חלפתא הוו מהלכין בהדא בקעת ארבל בקריצתא ראו אילת השחר שבקע אורה אייר חייא רובה לרייש בן חלפתא בר ר' כך היא גאולתן של ישראל בתחילה קימעא קימעא כל שהיא הולכת היא הולכת ומאיר
a) According to Rabbi Abba what is a clear sign that the redemption of the Jewish people is at hand? Explain.
b) How does Rabbi Chiya Ruba explain the redemption? Explain.

a)_____

	_
0. The Israeli Chief Rabbinate have called the State of Israel: "reishit eulateinu". Considering the sources you have studied in this lesson, do y nat this term is appropriate?	
	_
	_